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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD JULY 2000

AGENDA
1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. 500 Draw 5. Fund Raising
/Men'’s 6 A-side/Signing on Day/Advertising Boards/Sponsors/Future Events 6. Managers
7. Youth Reports 8. Any Other Business

MEMBERS PRESENT: N. Hodson, S. Lapper, M. Howes, J. Boyles, S. Ream, M. Pond,L.
Ball, D. MacDowell, Gary Fuller, C. Merry.

No Apologies

TREASURER'S REPORT: Balance stands at £1,191.70 and £1,520.86.
To find out costs of a season re sponsors. SL commented on the outstanding fines. JB
mentioned paint balling @ £80.00

KIT/EQUIPMENT: Painting of goal posts to be left until end of season. Trees still a
problem in the hands of the PFA. Sub suits DB to ring Trysports. MRH to ring Michells
Neal re borrowed kit.

FUND RAISING: DB is tournament organiser re 6 aside. DMcD ongoing with Adderbury.
Sports Quiz for later in the year.

SIGNING ON: Discussion took place because teams not happy about paying £4.00 per
match decided to keep £10.00 signing on but £2.00 match fees which inlude the
envelope draw.

SOCIAL CLUB: Meeting took place and SC agreed £20.00 per week to FC for food also
£50 donation towards first aid kits and a percentage towards end of season costs of
trophies.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 11.15 a.m.




image8.jpeg
MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 6th AUGUST 2000

AGENDA
1. Matters Arising 2. Treasurers Report 3. Kit/Equipment 4. Fund Raising 5. Sponsors

6. Youth Reports 7. Team Selection

MEMBERS PRESENT: Neil Hodson, Martin Howes, Sean Lapper, Duncan Bidwell, Colin
Wickens, Adrian Braggins, Derek McDowell, Billy Symington, Mick and Claire Cline.

APOLOGIES: None.

YOUTH REPORTS: Mick Cline been training under 9's now would like to join a League
contacted MRH who found out that Woodford run a friendly league. Mick Cline has
potentiall sponsor in the wings, all happy that we run an ug's Mick Cline to take full
reponsibility. AB offered a kit sponsored by NFD AB to see Jacqui Chequer. MRH to

investigate insurance. Now running ug's/uti's/ui2's/u14's/u1é's.

MATTERS ARISING: None

TREASURERS REPORT: £1,570.86 Giro Bank/£447.21 Barclays
Approx £250 cash in hand. Still waiting for receipts from Gary Fuller. Put 2 sides in
Chacombe Ba-side cost of £15.00. Outstanding fines amount to £300. SL to prepare

new sheet.

FUND RAISING: Dennis Gascoigne been asked to try and get a good band Avant Garde
for a fund raising night pre season Sept. MRH suggested a Cabaret night to get more
info. Car Boot suggested — good earner, leave on minutes. NH suggested a Signing On
Day with BBQ/Beers etc. MRH said must get players signed on and registered asap.
Must sign Banbury and Oxfordshire Leagues. DMcD envelopes all ready 68 prepared

open to everyone. Managers to look after.

Lee Ball sending out letters to the sponsors. Cherwell Security well impressed.
MRH wants big Club photo — DMcD knows a photographer will sort out. To invite
sponsors. Red Lion and the Social Club would like a board.

MANAGERS: Unfortunately Mick Pond resigned (could not see any player committment)
An option is to move all Managers up a place, ie DMcD asked to run 1st Team, Colin
Wickens wants to run Reserves, Nigel Adams willing to run 3rd's. Bill Symington to help
Colin Wickens, run together. NH emphasised that we do not want any bickering, all is to

run smoothly.

YOUTH REPORTS: NH asked PJ about signing on the u16's and introducing them into the
Mens sides— PJ quite happy if all done carefully. Going to bring them all to training on

Tues.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: DMcD - Sep 9th game to be cancelled (Reserves). MRH amendment in
re kit colours. DB to do all shopping for all requirements all teams.

1st Alderwood sky blue shirts/dark blue shorts/socks
2nd  Alderwood & "
3rd  Red Lion new kit green (Carling Premier points)
Spare Black & Gold stripe

u10's short of players 6 have new kit and sponsor buying x2 balls - AB
u12's friendlies being organised with Bedford.
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MINUTES CONT.

1000 Square Board: NH said it was decided to draw the winner as it was dragging on
etc. Too optimistic should have only done 500 squares. The winner was drawn and were
told that the person was now non existent etc in error drew again and Darren Witheralls
name was drawn. First named person then came to light so letter and explanation and
cheque to be sent to Darren Witherall as consolation. All agreed. Warning be very

careful when running this type of thing???

Fete: SL mentioned the muddle at the Fete with beer stall etc. NH explained that he
had received confirmation from Brendon that the FC could sell beers at the BBQ. PFA

agreed to reimburse the FC.

Working: Party: CW said 3rd team pitch wants some top soil.
MRH suggested a working party and order a skip as we are losing hockey shed. Dennis
Timms to be asked to paint the goal posts. 10.00 Sunday all help needed. DB to ask

brother to mend goal posts.

DMcD away from 17th August to 3rd September. Friendly arranged at Cropredy 29th
August Tues night, k.o. 6.30 all confirmed. 26/27th friendlies organised Flowing Well all
10.00 k.o. Envelopes will be left with Craig Merry. Keith might ref.

Meeting closed at 11.40 with thanks given from the Chair.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD NOVEMBER 5th 2000

AGENDA

1. Matters Arising 2. Treasurers Report 3. Kit/Equipment 4. Fund Raising 5. Sponsors
6. Youth Reports 7. Team Selections/problems

There were no matters arising only the question was asked about what had happened to
Darren Witherall's cheque (MRH still has it, has not seen anything of Adam Witherall to
get Darren's address etc). The increase on the bookings all confirmed due to an

increase imposed by the OFA now paying
The scaffold poles have been obtained now have about eight.
Nets to be tied up when left out for juniors, no pegs at all now, where are they?

FUND RAISING: The race night booked for the 24th November, Sean Lapper unable to
attend meeting, no info so cancel race night and book a Disco if possible, keep it
simple, Jigger's brother to be asked, Jigger to sort, charge £2.50 across the board all
ages etc. Try and book a Karaoke, cash prizes, advertise well, throw at bottle of
whisky, ask club to donate a bottle, do a raffle.

Neil still waiting for paperwork re the Lottery grant scheme.

Linda Jarvis willing to organise an Auction in the spring. DLH asked to do a news
bulletin informing all teams of events going on.

MRH informed the meeting that the sponsors re the boards needs to be dealt with, no
money coming in, what are we to do, met Phil Jakeman who was very disappointed that
he had not received a photograph of the team he has sponsored, did not care about his
board any more etc. Mr. Ream needs to be asked if he has done anything about chasing
the sponsors. Scratch cards are being done. 0/S fines must be collected (SL) the
signing on fees are coming in, rememeber goes up end November to

£15.00.

KIT WASHING: SL taking kits to Launderette, ask SL how much we are paying, Nigel
Adams can obtain washer/tumble drier to put in pavillion for £300.00. Try to use money
raised at Disco's etc. Nigel willing to install.

PFA: Neil attended meeting and asked for rent reduction which was agreed, thankyou
now pay £275.00 per year as opposed to £550.00.

MRH to apply for FA tickets can only apply between 15th and 30th November.

Training: Billy Symington asked about hiring Drayton School, told to go ahead, Neil to
negotiate with Sponsor and see if they will pay direct. £38 per hour with changing
facilities £32 half pitch. Look at sharing pitch with Leadbeater Windows. BS to sort.

Any Other Business: DMcD needs a linesman desperately, can not do it all on his own.
Same applies to all teams really. Managers need help and support. Duncan Bidwell
wiling to help when he is able (1st team). BS needs a set of keys and would like the
holes up the sideline marked out so he knows where to put the poles for pitch roping off
MRH to highlight with something???? Please note: Billy can't find the hole????2?

Reference Paul Butler: Has asked if MCFC can help him, received injury playing first
game of season and subsequently lost job, struggling with mortgage, has little children
etc. etc. MCFC have accident insurance which he is receiving, team mates to organise a
raffle for him (DMcD/BS given raffle books). NO FURTHER MINUTES MEETING CLOSED.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 8th November 2000

AGENDA

1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3.Treasurers's Report 4. Kit/Equipment 4.Fund Raising
5. Sponsors 6. Youth Reports 7. Team Selection 8. Boxing Day

MEMBERS PRESENT: Neil Hodson, Martin Howes, Sean Lapper, Lee Ball, Nigel Adams, Mr.
Ream.

APOLOGIES: None

MATTTERS ARISING: Darren Witherall's letter and cheque (still in hand) MRH
Mr. Simon Bayliss now running the u12's (Gary resigned). S. Bayliss, The Cottage,
Overthorpe. Tel: (01295) 710394.

TREASURER'S REPORT: £12.68 in Barclays account and £683.12 in other.

NFA fines £60+ MRH said fines have increased via NFA by £1.00 we should increase our
charge to players. The 1st team have had 4 sending off's in 5 games which gives us 24
disciplinary points with OSL and costs us £30. MRH proposed £12.00 for a booking,
£6.00 + £4.00 - all agreed.

Mr. Ream suggested putting in a complaint against the Refereee re Jason Parker booking.
Lee Ball said as a Club we should be seen to support Jason, Mr. Ream said the Referee
was a disgrace, NH said that it would be down to Jason if he wanted to complain the
Referee was marked 7 points for the match, MRH read out Referee report and agreed
with Ref's comments, the Leagues alsways support the Refs. See what happens.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: NH said no pegs again for the nets going to ask Ross Butler to get x4
16' scaffold poles. 3rd team again short of socsks and shorts (white)

MRH again to chase kit from Michelle Neal. All sides need linament, told to buy their
own.

FUND RAISING: Needs serious attention. Sean Lapper to organise a Race Night for the
24th November (Friday) at a cost of £160.00 and book the Club for December 8th for a
Karaoke with cash prizes, advertise well throughout youth teams and in village/Banbury
Guardian etc.

NH attended a meeting with SNDC Mr. Richard Griffiths re the National Lottery and grants
for Clubs etc. Awards for All, re Football Foundation. We have to get the youth team
involved in fund raising. NH to see Linda Jarvis and ask her if she would be willing to
organise another Auction for the Spring. Mr. Ream agreed to chase our sponsors re the
advertising boards. End of November for signing on fees or goes up to £15.00. The
envelopes are bringing in £136.00/week minus the Ref's fees. Discussion took place
about how many times the envelopes are paid etc. £2.00 p.w. not £2.00 per game,
envelopes set up for 42 weeks. Scratch cards are being done each week, money going
to Sean. Ref fees average £10.00/game OSL and Ban. League we pay about
£35.00/week. Mr. Ream suggested doing a Final Score with 60+ crowd on Saturday Neil
prepared to go round @ 50p a go.

Kit Washing cost risen, was £8.00 per kit, The Wickens not doing, kits been left in the
Club, Nigel to look into buying washing machine and tumble drier to put in Pavillion.
Somebody said they had heard that Adrian Braggins had finished, need to find out.
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Minutes cont.

NH attended a PFA meeting they want all Clubs to go under one roof with all funds
jointly managed and waver their charitable staus and run the whole as a business, out
answer is definately NO.

We have been ‘'kicked out' of the Banbury Charity Cup because we played an illegible
player (Wayne Bayliss) when he was suspended. We have not been fined.

Billy asked if we had applied for FA Cup tickets. (MRH)
Drayton School to be booked for training, BS to investigate.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Scott Finch/P.M. etc. to stay in 3rd's for the time being but
towards end of season wil be 1st team.

o/s fines due from Ross Butler and W. Warman.
The white line marker is ordered.

Neil Hodson asked DmcD why he was picking Steve Thompson when other players are
available, he would prefer other players to be given preference etc.

The meeting closed at 12.00 with thanks given from the Chair.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 10TH DECEMBER 2000

AGENDA

1. Matters Arising 2. Treasurers Report 3. Kit/Equipment 4.Fund Raising 5. Sponsors
6. Youth Reports 7. Team Selections/Problems

MEMBERS PRESENT: Neil Hodson, Sean Lapper, Martin Howes, Duncan Bidwell, Gary
Fuller, Billy Symington.
There were no apologies received.

MATTERS ARISING: D. Witherall cheque still ongoing in the hands of MRH. Scaffold
poles, Nigel Adams bought a box of pegs last week (MRH hidden).

FUND RAISING: Ran a disco (Jiggers brother) thanks given to MRH/DLH for their support.
Could not hold the raffle too many junior members to allow them to have alcohol as
prizes. Intention was to run on 50/50 basis between Club and Paul Butler but as none of
his team mates attended there was not alot of point. Knocked the price of the disco
down to £80.00 by promising the Junior Presentation Night to him. Run a Karaoke next
week. Total raised £15.00 Karaoke and £82.30 Disco. Concluded that nothing is being
supported. Still have raffle prizes bought by DLH.

LOTTERY GRANT: NH still awaiting details.

Linda Jarvis prepared to organise an Auction in the Spring. Simon Bayliss connections
with Premier Clubs, all to try and obtain prizes.

Sponsor Boards: Not happening, Mr. Ream was to chase. Rodney Henn paid £50.00.
F.A. Cup tickets applied for.
Outstanding Fines: Joey Johnson still owes. Jason Parker is paying well done.

KIT/EQUIPMENT: Paying £8.50 to launderette. Bibs needed for training. Training going
well at Drayton School. Neil rang the sponsors (Mr. Tyler) and he is willing to give £200
towards training but we must raise the rest (£80.90). Gave Neil a dressing down about
the state of the Club he is not at all happy with the way things are going, with players
not turning up and not being able to field a 1st team etc. Neil said he is not alone MRH
very upset and this matter must be discussed in full when all Managers are present.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: MRH informed the meeting that Alby Moncur is to resign from
his postion as Results Secretary for the Oxfordshire Senior League. MRH said this is a
great loss to all the Clubs. NH said that he felt that standards had dropped and that the
OSL had gone backwards and that perhaps it was time to think about other Leagues in
the area, ie North Bucks. Could get mini bus each week and ask sponsors to pay
£65.00.

BS asked about sick notes Andy Brain — also asked for a Suspension List to be given to
each Manager. Had to pay the ref £37.00 for the Chinner game.

YOUTH REPORT: u16's played 7 won 7 doing well. Paul not running them next year.
uit's - all well 2nd in League
u14's - opposition calling off games.

Paul Jarvis commented that things look bad for the Club with having to call in u1é's to
play in the first team. The whole matter to be more fully discussed.

There being no further business the meeting closed.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 7th JANUARY 2001

AGENDA

1. Matters Arising 2. Treasurers Report 3. Kit/Equipment 4. Fund Raising 5. Sponsors
6. Youth Reports 7. Team Selection

MATTERS ARISING: MRH still has Daren Witherall's cheque.

Lottery Grant - NH still waiting for details Sport for All is another way of obtaining
money possibly for youth sides.

Fines - Joey Johnson is paying his fines slowly/paid £5.00 so far. Wayne Bayliss owes
£74.00 NH to ring him. Craig Merry said that Mr. Tyler is not at all happy with the Club
in general. Neil agreed to have a chat with him.

TREASURERS REPORT: £1600 in current a/c possibly £18.00. CM asked where all the
money has gone? A discussion took place and CM was informed that there was £6,000
in the current a/c two years ago but there is alot of money outstanding in fines etc.
DMcD said it does not help when the fixtures are so infrequent you don't see people etc
to gét money in. Instead of £2.00 per week you are asking for £8.00 etc etc.

TEAM SELECTION: Cherwell Security would like a team photo try and arrange for next
week. Discussion re the problems with selection and the knock on effect to the 3rd's.
SL suggested getting them all here and say what team they are going to play for, this
was not thought to be a good idea as players could miss work etc. DMcD said the
problem could lie with the League in that there was not enough regular football, Adrian
Braggins said it was down to the individuals not supporting their Managers and not
wanting to help the Club. CM suggested that next year we run 2 sides:

2002 - x1 side Senior League
x2 side Banbury League
step u16's up to Division below the one now

AB said we do not appear to have Club players only players that want to sstay in one
team ie 2nd team, to win the League etc. (therefore the 2nd's stay very insular)?.
AB said we must get to grips with people who are letting the Club down.

3rd Team Manager: Must contact Nigel Adams as to what he wants to do, he had asked
AB to help him up until Xmas, but it is becoming difficult now with too many trying to
run. AB prepared to take on as Manager if all agreed. MRH tried to ring Nigel, but no
repsonse AB to talk to him.

YOUTH REPORTS: All appears to be going well.

FUND RAISING: Linda willing to run Auction in Spring, Simon Bayliss already obtained
some Premier side shirts etc. News bulleting sheet pending (DLH). Ongoing with the
sponsor boards, money not coming in Mr. Ream was to chase this up. Scratch cards
are being done as and when.

PFA: Neil Hodson been asked to attend meeting and give a breakdown of the Football
Club how many players etc. money involved etc. NH explained that the PFA are our
Landlords and they could put rent up etc. or sell the field.

NH read out letter of resignation from Duncan Bidwelll (Vice Chairman), this was due to
the attitude of the players. New Vice Chairman required. NH suggested Rob Baker as
potential President - to be approached and try to get on board.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 11th FEBRUARY 2001
AGENDA

1. Apologies 2. Matters Arising 3. Treasurer's Report 4. Kit/Equipment 5. Sponsors
6. FUND RAISING 7. Youth Reports 8. Teams Selection/Managers Problems 9. AGM

Apologies: Given for Paul Jarvis and DLH
Present: Martin Howes, Neil Hodson, Sean Lapper, Dirk MacDowell, B. Symington,Gary

Fuller.

TREASURERS REPORT: £1,423.89 in current a/c. MRH still has Darren Witherall's
cheque. Serious problems with the envelope money and pay out - should we hold an
EGM to discuss?? Fines and signing on monies?? End of November went up to £15.00

s/o. SL to provide details????

KIT/EQUIPMENT: 10 pairs of shorts misisng for 3rd team and 6 pairs of socks??7?
Players must be taking kits home with them?? Managers to sort. Kit to be sorted next
Sat at 12.00 Pavillion. Sponsors boards — Mr. Ream chasing - ongoing, no response.
Managers to be responsible for sweeping out Pavillion after games or appoint somebody.
Shed to be locked and goal posts to be taken down. BS said his pump is broken???

FUND RAISING: LJ still needs to set a date for the Auction. Seriously need to raise
some money appear to be lacking in support and ideas. On-going with the Lottery Grant

scheme (NH).

Presentation Night: Date set for 11th May? can we afford it?? Get a sponsor??
What do we want?? IDEAS.

Envelope Night: 12th May - cup final day, everybody in the Club, food etc. etc.???

Junior Presentation Night: 18th May -

YOUTH REPORTS: : Managers do not attend any meetings -

TEAM SELECTION: Seems o.k. players reluctant - unable to field a competent 1st team

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED.
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
SUNDAY, 11TH JUNE 2000

AGENDA

TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

TO CONFIRM MINUTES OF LAST AGM HELD 13TH JUNE 1999
MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES

RULES REVISION & AMENDMENTS

CHAIRMANS REPORT

SECRETARY'S REPORT

TREASURER'S REPORT AND PRESENTATION OF ACCOUNTS
FORMULATION OF CLUB 2000 - 2001 SEASON

ELECTION OF OFFICERS/GENERAL COMMITTEE
LEAGUES AND COMPETITIONS

SIGNING ON FEES AND SUBSCRIPTIONS

KIT/EQUIPMENT/TRAINING
ANY OTHER BUSINESS (AS PERMITTED BY THE CHAIR)
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MIDDLETON CHENEY FOOTBALL CLUB
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
HELD 13th JUNE 1999 AT MIDDLETON CHENFV SOCIAL CLUB

The Chairman opened the meeting and introduced Mr. Brendan Kavanagh, the Chairman
of the Playing Field Association and thanked him for attending.

ITEM 1:

ITEM 2:

ITEM 3:

ITEM 4:

ITEM 5:

ITEM 6:

ITEM 7:

ITEM 8:

Apologies were given for Mr. and Mrs. P. Hawkes, Mr. A. Witherall
and Mr. C. Reynolds.

The Minutes of the last AGM held 27th June 1998 were duly read.
Proposed by Mr. Keith Fuller and seconded by Mr. Duncan Bidwell as
being a true and accurate record.

There were no matters arising.

Rules Revision and Amendments a letter has been received from Mr.
M. Pond regarding the Constitution stating that it would be in the best
interests of the Football Club to insert into the Rules that only fully
paid-up members should be allowed to vote at the AGM. This had
been discussed at the last Committee meeting and agreed to. All in
agreement.

Chairman's Report the Chairman, Mr. M. Bidwell thanked the committee for all their hard
work throughout the season especially thanking Martin Howes and Sean Lapper who had done
most of the work in what has been a difficult year for him personally. The Club as a whole

he thought had enjoyed a very successful season, the Ist team gaining promotion to the
Oxfordshire Senior League Premier Division in doing so, making Club history being the first time
that the Club will play senior status football. The 2nd's did not do so well, finishing in
relegation position, the 3rd's had one of their best season's for a long time, although they did

not win any trophies they finished high up the table in 6th position. With regard to junior
football, the teams have had their best season for many a year with the ul4's winning the
Bournemouth Easter Classic, The Supplementary Cup and finishing 4th in the League, the u12's
won the League Cup and finished third in their league. They were also Gawcott 6 a-side winners.
The u10's struggled in their first competitive season. On the down side of things | feel very
disappointed at the way in which some people have conducted themselves off the pitch, sometimes
this has been very embarrassing and this sort of behaviour has got to stop immediately if we are
to continue to make progress. This is a very serious point and | feel must be heeded. The
disciplinary side of things has improved but we still have a long way to go before we can
compete with a club like Bletchingdon. | would like to take this opportunity of wishing all the
teams the very best of luck for the forthcoming season. | would also like to thank Linda Jarvis
for her hard work organising the juniors and also thanks to Denise and Teresa for doing the food
after the matches. If | have missed anybody out | apologise. Thank You.

Secretary's Report the Secretary, Mr. Martin Howes thanked the
Chairman and the Treasurer, the committee and Manager's and said

he was looking forward to next season and hopefully to winning
some silverwear. Mr. Howes also said it was refreshing to see more
players at the meeting than last year when only two attended..

Treasurer's Report the accounts were presented and Mr. Sean Lapper
gave a brief report stating that we had made a profit. There were
no questions. The accounts were proposed by Mr. Duncan Bidwell and

seconded by Mr. Mick Pond.

Formulation of Club 1999/2000 this was duly proposed by Mr. R.
Butler and seconded by Mr. D. Bidwell. Leagues and competitions

remain the same.
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ITEM 9:

POSITION
President
Vice President

Chairman

Vice Chairman
Secretary

Youth Secretary
Treasurer

1st Team Manager
2nd Team Manager
3rd Team Manager
u15's Manager
u13's Manager
U10'S Manager

ITEM 10:

i

Election of Officers/Committee

NAME : PROPOSED SECONDED
Mr. S. Newman Mrs. D. Howes Mr. S. Lapper
Mr. Norman Blencowe Mr. Lee Ball Mr. S. Thompson
Mr. Jock Christie
Mr. Mark Bidwell Mr. Neil Hodson Mr. K. Fuller
Mr. Keith Fuller Mr. Neil Hillman Mr. C. Merry
Mr. Martin Howes Mr. D. Bidwell Mr. Neil Hillman
TO BE ARRANGED
Mr. S. Lapper Mr. M. Howes Mr. C. Wickins
Nr. Neil Hodson Mr. D. Bidwell Mr. Neil Hillman
Mr. Derek McDowell Mr. Neil Hodson Mr. C. Merry
Mr. C. Wickins Mr. Keith Fuller Mr. Duncan Bidwell
Mr. Paul Jarvis Mr. Mick Pond Mr. Neil Hodson
TO BE ARRANGED
Mr. Peter Hurst

Following the resignation of Linda Jarvis as Youth Team Secretary nominations were asked for
none forthcoming, to be arranged.

Mr. Duncan Bidwell read a letter to the meeting from Mr. Pete Hawkes tending his resignation
due to the fact that he feels his son will be unable to play for Middleton Cheney and he does

not like the whole package.

Letter from Mr. C. Reynolds tending his resignation due to work committments.

Mr. Paul Jarvis proposed Mr. Mick Pond as u13's Manager, Mr. Pond declined saying that
he thought Mr. Adam Witherall might be interested.

Signing—on and Subs last year £10.00 signing-on and £3.00 subs
Juniors @ £3.00 signing on and £1.00 subs. Mr. Mark Bidwell
proposed that this year there should be an increase of 50p to the
subs. Martin Howes asked Mr. Neil Hodson about individual sponsorship
of 1st team players. A discussion took place about the advantages to
a sponsor, ie advertising boards on field or car park, names on tops.
How much should be asked for etc. MRH said approximately £82
covers match fees. Must ask for more than this to cover all
expenses. Mr. Neil Hodson proposed all players in 1st team should get
their own sponsor and do away with subs and asked the Chairman to
set the price of signing-on and subs and discuss sponsorship at next

Committee meeting.

Mr. Lee Ball proposed £20.00 signing-on and subs to remain the same.
Mr. Mick Pond seconded this proposal.
The two proposals were voted upon and Mr. Lee Ball's proposal won

the vote.

The juniors had four proposals.

Mr. Paul Jarvis proposed the u15's should increase to £10.00 signing—
on and £1.00 subs.

Duncan Bidwell proposed it remains the same.

Mr. Peter Hurst proposed £5.00 signing-on and £2.00 match fees.

Mr. Mick Pond proposed £5.00 signing-on across the board and £1.00

subs.
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ITEM 10 CONT.:

ITEM 11:

B

This was voted upon and Mr. Paul Jarvis's proposal won with u15'
£10.00 signing-on and £1..00 subs and all other junior teams at E‘.{DD

signing-on and £1.00 subs.

Kit/Equipment/Training the Chairman stated that the 1st Team have
a new kit which was bought from The Red Lion team and that in total
we have 5 kits for 3 teams. The Chairman asked the Manager's if
there was anything that needed renewing. Mr. Hodson informed the
Committee that there is oil on some of the 1st' team shirts. It was
decided that all kits should be inspected. Mr. S. Thompson asked
the Committee what Middleton Cheney Club colours actually are, he
was informed that MCFC colours are green and yellow quarters but
in the past we have asked the Sponsors what colours they prefer.
Mr. M. Pond raised the matter of the wrong sponsors name being on
the back of the 1st Team shirts. Mr. Keith Fuller agreed that this
should be corrected suggesting that Mr. Andy Ivens should be asked if
he would like to sponsor Middleton Cheney 1st team now or go to
the Social Club and ask if they would be prepared to buy new shirts.
Mr. S. Ream asked the cost of a new kit and how much do we ask
from a sponsor stating that he is employed by Alderwood Electrical
who in the past have sponsored Banbury United and there could
possibly be an opening with sponsorship for MCFC. Mr. Mark Bidwell
stated that we should not jeopardise a relationship with the Social
Club as in the past they have sponsored MCFC. Mr. Hodson stated
that Mr. A. Swann had expressed an interest in sponsoring and that
we should not be seen to waste money unnecessarily. This was
agreed. Mr. L. Ball expressed his opinion in that a business with
money should be allowed to come in in order to progress.

Mr. Keith Fuller proposed that Mr. S. Ream should approach his
employer as soon as possible. This was agreed. Mr. Mark Bidwell

to speak to Mr. A. Markham of the Social Club as to intentions.

The Chairman stated that we have lost far too many footballs

this season and that in future the Manager's have got to be
responsible.

First Aid kits to be checked

Sub-suits, there is one missing please can it be returned, these are
expensive items.

Training - to be cancelled at Chenderit School. Mr. Hodson informed
all players that training will commence on the 2nd Sunday in July
at 9.30 a.m. prompt and this will be taken by Mr. Dave Cook. To
meet at the Social Club.

Kit washing - Launderette @ £8.50 per kit. All agreed.

Mr. Paul Knight asked the Committee the outcome of the new clips
for the goals, these were thought to be satisfactory.

Mr. S. Thompson asked for net extensions, this will be looked into.
Mr. S. Thompson also asked if it would be possible to have new
floodlighting on the Pavillion. It was agreed that this matter would
be raised with the PFA.

Mr. Keith Fuller asked about the small sided football goals, it was
thought by all that they were very good, free standing and ideal
for training. It was agreed that all options should be explored.

Mr. Peter Hurst awaiting more literature from the Mid-Warwickshire
League. Mr. Peter Hurst stated that before we purchase these
items we must apply to the NFA for a grant. This was noted.
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Mr. S. Thompson asked the Committee about the alterations being
made to the Pavillion in order to accommodate a Referee's
changing . room for next season. Duly informed by Mr. Kavanagh
that it had been agreed at the last PFA meeting together with
MCFC representatives that the bar area will be taken out and
bricked up with two doors at the front, with the left door to the
sink and kitchen area and the right hand side being the officials
changing room. This will accommodate six officials. A shower
will be in place and £200 has been set aside for materials etc.
Mr. Kavanagh explained that the project will be very reliant on
utilising people's skills. This was understood. Mr. Kavanagh went
on to say that it is in the interests of all the sportsmen to back the
PFA as the sportsmen are the one's to benefit long term.

Goal Posts - need to be rubbed down and painted.

Mr. S. Thompson asked if if would be possible to house the goal posts
in the Hockey shed, this was not thought to be a good idea.

Any Other Business the Chairman asked the question 'How do you
become a non-playing member of Middleton Cheney Football Club'?

The Chairman admitted that he himself had difficulty understanding
this, the question being raised at a Committee meeting. The reason
being that some parents of juniors would like to become more
involved. A discussion has been held with Mr. A. Markham of the
Social Club and Mr. M. Bidwell proposed to the meeting that a
£10.00 fee could be charged with £6.00 to go to the Social Club
for membership and the Football Club retaining £4.00. Mr. Neil
Hodson seconded the proposal. Carried providing acceptance

by the Social Club. Club membership forms must be completed,
proposed and seconded.

Mr. Kavanagh asked if every member of the Football Club is a
member of the Social Club, he was informed that this was not so.
To be raised at next Committee meeting. Mr. Mick Pond stated
that this issue had been discussed before at PFA meetings without
reaching a satisfactory conclusion.

Mr. Kavanagh asked if he could be informed where the pitch for
7 sided football will be. He also informed the meeting that the
PFA have reduced the rent for the Cricket Club due to the dire

circumstances of the Club at the present time again reiterating

that the PFA will do all they can to help all Clubs.

Mr. Kavanagh asked for help and support at the Fete stating that
all will benefit if it is a successful fete.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 12.00 with thanks given from the

Chair to everyone for attending.

Signedr L. ML T TR
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